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Friday 10th November 2023 
 
To the Australian Electoral Commission, 
 
As the Mayor of Ku-ring-gai Council (“Council”) I write in relation to the forthcoming 
redistribution of federal electorates in New South Wales. 
 
Council’s primary concern is to maintain the nexus which presently exists between the Ku-
ring-gai Local Government Area and the federal electoral division of Bradfield. Today the Ku-
ring-gai Local Government Area falls wholly within Bradfield, with approximately 80 percent 
of Bradfield electors living within the Ku-ring-gai Local Government Area. 
 
With Ku-ring-gai being a large subset of Bradfield, it creates certain efficiencies which largely 
benefit our residents. From a local government perspective, we find it much easier to co-
ordinate key events such as Australian Citizenship Ceremonies, Remembrance and ANZAC 
Day commemorations, and the opening of new facilities with just one federal member. The 
alternate arrangement of having to co-ordinate the calendars and civic duties of multiple 
federal members of parliament is suboptimal, with each having their attention divided across 
multiple Local Government Areas. Ultimately it is our constituents who suffer from having 
federal members with divided attention, and it is in their interest to retain the current 
situation where the Ku-ring-gai Local Government Area sits entirely within the electoral 
division of Bradfield. 
 
There is also a clear and distinct community of interest formed by the suburbs within the Ku-
ring-gai Local Government Area and extending somewhat beyond the Ku-ring-gai Local 
Government Area to comprise the Upper North Shore. 
 
The terms Upper North Shore and Ku-ring-gai tend to be used interchangeably to describe 
the collection of suburbs running from Chatswood to Wahroonga, and including St Ives. While 
there is no formal definition of the Upper North Shore, it is generally understood to include 
the entirety of the Ku-ring-gai Local Government Area as well as a few additional suburbs. For 
example, parts of Chatswood which are not within the Ku-ring-gai Local Government Area 
would generally be thought of by residents as forming part of the Upper North Shore. 
 
In short, under the present arrangements: 
• all of the Ku-ring-gai Local Government Area falls within Bradfield;  
• all of the Upper North Shore falls within Bradfield;  
• there is a clear community of interest covering the suburbs within the Ku-ring-gai Local 
Government Area and extending beyond it to those parts of the Upper North Shore which are 
not within the Ku-ring-gai Local Government Area; and 
• that community of interest presently sits entirely within the electorate of Bradfield. 






